
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 + www.pothc.org 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST  

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION  

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM  

Baptisms are celebrated on the second and last Sunday 

of each month at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish 

Office for more information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS  

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

28th Sunday in Ordinary Time - October 9, 2016  

 Come and pray with us!  

!ØË ÚØÌ ÚÍ âÐÌÖ  

realizing he had been 

healed, returned, 

glorifying God in a loud 

voice; and he fell at the 

feet of Jesus and 

âÐÈØÔÌË ÐÑÖ 

Healing of the Ten Lepers 

Luke 17:15-16 
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We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Connie Calabro 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Edward Guise 
Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mr. James Reiss  
Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretaries 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

   October 15th/16th  
 

  5:00 PM  Fr. Michael 

  8:00 AM Fr. Michael  

  9:30 AM Fr. Kenan Peters 

  11:30 AM Fr. Michael 

Scripture Readings for October 16, 2016  
  +  Exodus 17:8-13 

  +  2 Timothy 3:14-4:2 

  +  Luke 18:1-8 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of October 9th, 9 AM Mass 

Tue.   Frank Salemi 

Wed.   Louis Forero 

Thu.   Matthew Akuntius 
 

Saturday, October 15th, 5 PM Mass 

Martin, Anthony & Richard Cacioppo, Ann Caffrey, 

Fay Starace 
 

Sunday, Oct. 16th, 29th Sun. in Ordinary Time 

8:00 AM Craig Barnett 

9:30 AM Stasia & Patrick Egan, Ann Friedmann, 

    John Hoffman, Edmund May 

11:30 AM People of the Parish 

New Life  
in Christ  
New Life  
in Christ  

    Banns of Marriage ðFirst Time  
Jennifer Baribault & Todd Keyes 

 

   Third  Time  
Ashley Carbonaro & Thomas Martone 

 

Please pray for those in our parish who are sick, 

their families and caregivers: 
 

Philomena Giordano  Frances Monaco 

The Bread and Wine for the 

week October 9th-15th have 

been donated in loving memory 

of Dorothy & Walter Kohler 

 by the Kohler family. 
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In 14 Hundred & 92 Columbus Sailed the Ocean Blue  

by Father Michael 
  I think I use this same little poem every year when Columbus Day rolls around.  I 
donôt remember how old I was when I first learned it, but it helped me to remember 
that date in history.  All the parish offices will be closed on Monday and also there 
will be no morning Mass.   
 
  Last weekôs blessing of the animals in honor of St. Francis was a great success.  
Here is the recap of the recipients of the blessings; 60 dogs, 3 cats, 1 cockatiel, 1 
hamster, and a hedgehog.  The courtyard was abuzz with both happy and nervous 
critters along with their happy and nervous owners.  This is one of those moments of 
church life that just makes sense.  If you are a pet owner you donôt need to be 
convinced to bring the little guy for a blessing, you just show up.   
 
   We received an unusual bill this week from Suffolk County.  It seems this past 
June some new legislation took place which involves commercial properties that 
have security monitoring companies that dispatch the police when there is an alarm.  
I believe this was initiated to address a high number of false alarms that the police 
respond to. The first part of the bill is a $100 annual ñpermit feeò which must be paid. 
The second part of the bill was a fee for a false alarm response at Holy Cross.  Two 
weeks ago in the middle of the night the alarm went off.  The security company 
called both me and the police.  I drove over in my car and waited for the police to 
respond.  We went through the building together and determined there was no 
break-in.  That little mishap cost the parish $200.  It is frustrating when expenses like 
this come along, but there is not much that can be done.  
 
   We received word that the excavating company that has been handling our snow 
plowing for years is giving up that part of the business.  So, we are now in search of 
a company to be responsible for clearing our parking lot and driveways.  Needless to 
say, our lot provides a challenge or two beyond what a flat lot in front of a strip mall 
would require.  We need more than a pick-up truck with a plow.  We need someone 
who has the equipment for spreading salt and sand.  And, we need someone who 
has access to a payloader truck for the heavy blizzards when snow needs to be 
removed from the lot and piled in the woods.  If anyone has any leads on a full-
service snow removal company we would love to talk to them.  (I know, I know, no 
one wants to be thinking about snow right now, but we do need to be prepared.) 
 
  Welcome Mrs. Mary Pannone who has joined our Parish Staff.  She will be working 
part-time in our Religious Education office.   We are happy to have another set of 
hands helping out in the Parish Office.   
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Special  Collections  
 

This weekend at the offertory we will also be collecting for our Repairs and 

Other Renovations fund.  Thank you for your continued support!  

PARISH NEWS 

Columbus Day Holiday  
 

The Parish Office is closed on Monday, 
October 10th, for Columbus Day.  
There will not be a morning Mass. 

At Home With the Word  
 

If you would like to purchase a 

2017 At Home with the Word 

book, please sign the sheet  

on the table outside the parish office.     

October is Pregnancy and Infant Loss Awareness Month  
 

Pregnancy and Infant Loss Awareness month was proclaimed by President 

Reagan in October 1988.  ñWhen a child loses their parent they are called an 

orphan.  When a spouse loses their partner they are called a widow (widower).  

When a parent loses their child, there isnôt a word to describe them.  This 

month recognizes the loss so many parents experience across the United States 

and around the world.  It is meant to inform and provide resources for parents who have lost 

children due to miscarriage, ectopic pregnancy, still births, birth defects, SIDS and other 

causes.ò 

 

Holy Cross will honor those children and will include all deceased children, regardless of age, 

at the 11:30 Mass on Sunday, October 16.  If you would like a child remembered at this Mass, 

please take a butterfly from the table in the Atrium, write on it the name(s) and date(s) of loss, 

and place your butterfly in the basket.  The basket of butterflies will be presented with the 

gifts during the 11:30 Mass, so that the entire parish community may remember these children 

in prayer.   
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Thank you to all the families who have re-registered 
their children in our program.  We still have families who 
have not signed up, and our deadline has passed.  If 
you still need to register, please do so as soon as 
possible. We have started to put classes together.  We 
cannot guarantee your child a placement if we do not 
have your registration form. 

  
 
Levels 2 through 7 will begin classes the week of October 17th.  Level 7 
parents and students have been invited to attend a meeting which will outline 
the Two Year Confirmation Preparation.   
  
Level 8 will begin classes the week of November 28th.  All Level 8 parents and 
students have been invited to a meeting which will outline the Level 8 year and 
where students and parents will receive books and an information packet. 
  
Level 1 will begin the week of November 28th.  Parents will be invited to a 
meeting to get the overview of the year and the books for their child. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

 

      Catechists Needed!  

The Religious Education program is looking for Catechists for all 
levels to help in our program.  If you have a desire to share your faith 
with the children in our parish, please call Ellen Fox, DRE, at 631-265

-2200 x12.  Thank you! 

 



6 

WOMENõS DAY 

 Parish of the Holy Cross 

òWomenõs Enrichmentó presents 
 

 

           òFootprints in the Sandó   

 

We invite all women to join us for a special  

òWomenõs Dayó 
 

Special Guest Speaker: Father Larry Lewis 

of the Cenacle 

 
   DateéSaturday, October 22, 2016 

   Timeé10am-3:15pm 

   PlaceéParish of the Holy Cross 

   Donationé$25 (make checks payable to POTHC) 

   Morningécoffee, tea and Danish 

   AfternoonéGourmet boxed lunch by 

   Badolatoõs Specialty Sandwiches all included 

                   Please fill out registration form bel ow 

 

 
Womenõs Day, October 22, 2016 - Please return form to our registration table after Mass 

on the following dates : October 1st & 2nd or October 15th & 16th. 

Or mail or drop -off your registration  forms to the Parish Office at 

95 Old Nichols Rd. Nesconset, NY 11767, no later than Oct.17, 2016. 

 

 

 Name:___________________________________________________________ 

 

            Telephone#:__________________________________________ 

 

 Amount  paid:______________________  

 

on October 15th & 16th.  
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YOUTH GROUP 
 

Hi Everyone!  Are you in high school?  Do you want to 

make new friends as you play fun games and activities?  

Do you want to build more of an understanding about 

yourself and your faith?   

If you answered "Yes!" to any one of those questions 

above, then you MUST check out the Holy Cross Youth 

Group!  You will be glad you did!   

If you recently made your Confirmation, then come 

on down with a friend  and check out the wonderful 

opportunities the Youth Group has for you! We would love to see you!   

 

Here are our upcoming youth  events and happenings!  

10/9:  No Youth Day/Night Event: Columbus Day Weekend! 

10/15 - 10/16:  Youth Group Bake Sale at all Masses!  

10/16:  11:30AM Youth Mass with the Core Band! Youth Day Event, 12:30 -2:30PM.  

     Parent Retreat Meeting 12:30 -1PM. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking about joining us and you would like 

more information, then please do not hesitate to contact Sal Finocchiaro, Coordinator of Youth 

Ministries, at HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com   or call the parish office. : -) 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
Ronkonkoma Cenacle, 310 Cenacle Road, Ronkonkoma, NY 11779  

631-588-8366, cenaclesisters.org/Ronkonkoma  
 
Sunday, October 16, 2016:  1:00 p.m. ï 3:00 p.m. at the Cenacle Retreat Center    
CARING FOR THE CAREGIVER 
When caring for another, the last person we have time and energy to care for is ourselves.  If we find 
ourselves getting tired, discouraged or more easily upset, it may be a sign that we are caring for another at 
the expense to ourselves.  Fr. Linn will share his personal experience with this, and how to grow rather 
than burnout.  Offering:  $35.  $15 deposit required to hold your reservation.  Presenter:  Fr. Matt Linn, SJ      
 
Wednesday, October 19, 2016:  10:00 a.m. ï 3:00 p.m. at the Cenacle Retreat Center  
9:30 a.m. arrivals and refreshments  
PRAY WITH IMAGINATION!   Meet Jesus as you have never met Him before!  
Our imagination is one of our most treasured inner senses.  Gift of God to us, imagination opens our hearts 
and souls to endless possibilities with God.  It opens us to a unique and personal relationship with Jesus.  
Using all of our senses, we see Jesusô face, we listen to the way He speaks, we hear the crowds around 
Him, we speak to Him.  Jesus becomes a living person to us now in our lives, and we begin to realize more 
deeply how we are a living person to Him.  Offering:  $50 ï Lunch included    $15 deposit required to hold 
your reservation  Presenter:  Sr. Kathy Scott, r.c.  

mailto:HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com
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 Attention:  Altar Servers, Lectors, Ushers and  
  Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion  

  
  

Let us know if you would like to continue in your ministry for the 2016-2017 
Liturgical Year, and also, if you would like to serve on Holy Days.  Your dedication 
to the ministry is most appreciated by the Parish.  Please complete the form below 
and place in the Sunday collection basket or return to the Parish Office on or 
before October 16th. If at any other time during the year you need to stop 
your service, please contact the Parish Office . 
  

 

RECOMMITMENT 
  
I wish to continue in my ministry for the 2016-2017 year. 

  
YES__________    NO__________  I understand I may return to my ministry at any   

               time once I have informed the Parish Office. 

  

  

I am an:  Altar Server,    Lector,    Usher,    Extraordinary Minister   

  

Preferred Masses _________________________________________________ 

Name ___________________________________________________________ 

Address _________________________________________________________ 

Telephone _______________________________________________________ 

Email____________________________________________________________ 

Any EM who wishes to bring Eucharist to the homebound, please call DOTTIE at 265-3787. 

& 

Are you available to minister on Holy Days?  

 

(Ascension Thursday, Assumption, All Saintsô Day, Immaculate Conception)  

YES______________               NO______________ 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 
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BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS 
Here are some pictures from last Sunday of our precious pets as we commemorated 

the Feast of St. Francis of Assisi with the Blessing of the Animals!  

Many thanks to Barbara Burger for these great pictures!  


